
      CEADR Board Report 

       November 23, 2020 

      WEM Board of Education Meeting 
 

o Athletics : 

 

o Volleyball – Finished up there season undefeated beating Minneota (2018 & 2019 Returning State 

Champions) 3-1, Friday 11/20/2020.  

 
 

o Football – Finished their season last Tuesday night at GFW. 
 

  
 

o Currently all Winter Sports and Fine Arts are in a “pause” as announced last week. (Executive Order 20-99)  

Boys Basketball was scheduled to begin tonight (11/23), Wrestling (11/30) and Girls Basketball (12/7).  Fine 

Arts Activities Speech & One-Act Play are currently on hold. Still waiting to hear what the Region may be 

planning. “The earliest these seasons could begin is December 19, 2019”.  

 

o Conferences and Schools may be more restrictive, at their discretion. It is my hope that we bridge the Holiday 

Season and are able to get started and hold an uninterrupted Winter Activity Season! 

 

o The Gopher Conference AD’s will be meeting tomorrow to discuss schedules and pertinent information 

related to starting Winter Activities.  

 

o Coaches may connect “virtually” with participants with work out suggestions and for support. Virtual contact 

is “not” allowed on Sundays as per MSHSL rule. 

 

o All school facilities are closed to use for Sports and outside use as per the latest executive order (20-99). 

Again through December 19 at a minimum. 

 

 

o Community Education: 

 

o School Age Child Care is gearing up for movement into Distance Learning. Currently 22 students are 

registered to attend with over half being children of families with two Tier - One Essential Worker 

parents. Hours are 6:30 AM – 6:00 PM on days scheduled as “school days”. 

 

o In revisiting the Home visitor service of the ECFE program over 20 parents have been recently notified 

regarding the service. This service uses “Growing Great Kids Curriculum”. ECFE will also be making 

available (starting in January) for families with very young children kits that can be picked up used and 

returned until we can utilize a more traditional classroom. 

 

o Kindergarten Connection will also be moving into Distance Learning. Staff is working hard to make 

learning available, age appropriate and safe. 

 

o We are in the process of finishing up 23 students in the WEM Driver Education Classroom session. 

Tonight is the last evening of class.  Some students may need to use electronic means to finish any time 

that they missed. WEM has also recently become certified to offer on-line learner permit tests.  

 

 


